

Mr. Auke Wiegersma March, 23<sup>rd</sup> March 2012
MD PhD MPH MSc Epidemiology
University Medical Center Groningen,
Dept. of Health Sciences, Community and Occupational Health
A.Deusinglaan 1,
9713 AV Groningen
The Netherlands

Dear Mr. Wiegersma,

On behalf of the Board of the European Public Health Alliance (EPHA) it is my pleasure to inform you that we whole-heartedly underwrite the importance of your activity regarding the institution of a Qualitative Health Center for patient experiences as initiated by the Health Experiences Research Group of Oxford University and fully endorse your activities to the end of founding a European Center.

We agree that this is a timely and highly policy relevant issue. The need of exploring through qualitative interviews patients' experiences in order to improve care quality is more than clear and we are sure your activities can have a significant impact on this.

Furthermore it is our conviction that a European Centre as described by you will enable the comparison and increase of existing research and be an important tool to establish a permanent research group.

We wish you success in the pursuing of your goals.

Sincerely,

Ms Monika Kosińska Secretary General

european public health alliance a.i.s.b.l.

49-51 rue de Trèves – Boite 6 1040 Bruxelles, Belgique- Tel +32 2 230 3056 Fax +32 2 233 3880 E-mail : epha@epha.org Site Web : www.epha.org